OCTOBER 3, 2021
27TH SUNDAY IN ORDINARY TIME
RESPECT LIFE SUNDAY



October 3, 2021

The owners of the former Produce Center are now leasing their property and your car might get
towed if you park there! I know many of you have been accustomed to parking at the Produce Center
lot to go to Mass in the past but be aware that the owners have warned us that they will begin towing
vehicles not doing business with their new, temporary tenants.

After my Masses this weekend, I have the blessing of attending my second week of the Insti-
tute for Priestly Formation Spiritual Direction Training Program with may annual priest retreat ex-
tending that time. I won’t be at the parish from October 4™ through the 13™. Please pray for me and
be assured of my prayers for all of you and for our growth as a community of faith here at St. Eliza-
beth.

The Archdiocese has all active priests participate in a review process approximately every five
years. “Catholic Leadership 360” is the name of the online tool that is used to assist priests to study
and develop their leadership potential. It’s providential that I should be asked to do this with many
other priests in the context of Renew My Church. I will receive different levels of feedback from the
bishop, staff, parish, and finance and parish council, etc...over the next few weeks.

There is a letter from Bishop Bartosic on page five of this bulletin and on the parish website
that has the link for you to complete the parish survey. The goal of this process is to help priests of the
Archdiocese grow. So please give constructive, but candid feedback. I really do appreciate your per-
spective and you should know that this process is completely anonymous...like the seal of confession!
There will be multiple review sessions to help me make good use of the feedback after it has been re-
ceived.

We have just entered the month of October which among other things is the month of the ro-
sary. Every Friday this month I will lead the school students in the rosary and I encourage you and
your families to pray the rosary individually or ideally as a family. The Respect Life group is hosting
a movie night in the auditorium, Pray, about the life of Fr. Pat Peyton, the famous rosary priest who
coined the term “the family that prays together, stays together.” The showing will be on Friday, Octo-
ber 22" at 6:00 p.m. in the auditorium with light refreshments served. The movie is about 70 minutes
long...come join us!

This is also Respect Life Sunday and marks the beginning of Respect Life Month. The U.S.
Bishops have designated this as a time when we come together to remember and pray for the legal
protection of the unborn and an end to euthanasia. While there are many threats in this world to the
sanctity of each human life, can any of them compare with the scope and evil of abortion? Abortion
destroys more than the life of the child but deeply wounds the mother as well. We condemn no one,
but must stand firm against evil for the good of the child, the mother, and all of society.

You can join the Rosary Coast to Coast on Sunday, October 10" at 3:00 p.m. in Caldwell
Woods (see map on the next page) along with Catholics throughout the country. May the intercession
of the Blessed Mother protect our country and lead
us all to a deeper conversion of heart to Christ her
Son.

God bless you,
Fr. Mike



_ This week, please help the Society of St. Vincent de Paul to
brlzlzg t;zde love and mercy of Jesus to children who are hungry
and cold.

Respect Life Committee

Beginning today through October 24th, our parish will be participating in The Baby
Bottle Project benefiting The Women’s Centers of Greater Chicagoland. This non-profit
organization directly assists mothers and families experiencing crisis pregnancies by offer-
ing emotional, financial, material, and spiritual support through counseling, clothing &
monetary provisions, prayer, and other aid. By God’s grace, The Women’s Centers have
saved over 40,000 babies—and their mothers—from abortion since opening in 1984.

Please take a Baby Bottle home with you from the church, fill it with your spare change, and return it
the weekend of October 24th.

This is a simple, but crucial fundraising effort for The Women’s Centers. Please note: the Baby Bot-
tles cost almost $1.00 per bottle and are recycled afterwards so please return upon completion of the project.
Thank you for helping defend life, and remember to keep all pro-life undertakings in your prayers.

If you are making a donation by check, please make it payable to: The Women’s Center. You can also
go directly to their website at: GoTWC.org or call 773-794-1313 to donate.

If you have any questions/comments regarding this project, please contact Victoria Hastings of the
SEOTT Respect Life Committee at v.annahastings@gmail.com.

The Choir is Coming! The Choir is Coming!

After what seems like an eternity, we are finally able to bring back the Parish Choir! If you have sung at Mass
before, or if you are able to harness your voice to worship our Lord, please consider joining the Parish Choir.

Rehearsals will begin TUESDAY., OCTOBER 19th from 7:15-8:15pm in
the choir loft. In addition to preparing our voices, we will also determine our
schedule for the remainder of the year, with the goal of being present at the
9:00 a.m. and 11:00 a.m. Masses and starting to sing at Mass by the first
weekend of November.

We hope to see you 10/19 at 7:15 in Church!

Rosary by the River
Oct. 10th - 3:00 p.m.
Caldwell Woods

Catholics will be saying the Rosary Coast to
Coast on October 10th, the Feast of Our
Lady of the Rosary and 104th anniversary of
the Miracle of the Sun at Fatima. Join thou-
sands of voices around the US simultaneous-
ly at 3:00 p.m. (CST). We will begin to gath-
er at 2:30 in Caldwell Woods off the Harts
Road entrance. Follow the map to the
starred area. Rosary will begin promptly at
3:00 led by Fr. Landfried. Bring a lawn chair
if you wish.
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(Rivera) Cradick (Aguero) Espinoza
PET BLESSING

The annual blessing of pets, which honors the memory of St.
Francis of Assisi, will take place in the school parking lot at 4:00
p.m. on Monday, October 4, which is the feast day of St. Francis.

Great News!

I'm very happy to let all our parishioners know that another beautiful part of our
Mass experience at St. Elizabeth of the Trinity will soon return. Beginning next weekend,
Altar Servers will be back!
Many have asked about them. Many have missed all that they add to our liturgies.
Because of Covid, we have been without Altar Servers for 19 months! While still taking
all health precautions, we will now be able to pray more effectively with the presence of
our good Servers.

Because of Covid, we have been unable to train new Servers for two years. Meanwhile, many of
our Servers have graduated and completed their commitment to altar serving. As a result, for the first few
weeks we will have only two Servers at each Mass. We currently have just 22 Servers with none younger
than 8th grade. Three of those Servers will not begin to serve just yet for a variety of reasons. This reduc-
es our present group to 19. We will quickly begin to rebuild our Server group with new 6th, 7th, & 8th
grade Servers this fall. Next spring we'll add 5th grade Servers.

For now, we can only say thanks to our 11 high school Servers and 11 8th grade Servers. Their
generosity speaks volumes for them. Please keep them, and our future Servers in prayer.

Fr. McCarthy

Michele Schmidt — Maria Szumski — Carol Williams —
Gary Sowell — Virginia Barski — Jeffrey Lalowski —
Jadwija Chudzynski — Amy Grudzinski — Bernadette Bannac —
Patricia Newell — Guzman family — Angela Ross — Kasia
Worth — Nicholas Guerrieri — Cathy Minnick — Marie
Brasher — Stan Wolenczuk — Beverly Underwood — Molly
Morris — Paola Estrada — Judy Biala — Eva Anderson — Elise
Fernandez — Gerard Rangel — Roger Rangel — Emery Tanski —
Jeanne Ryjewski — John Carr — Fr. Dan Fallon —

Cathy Muldoon-Pauly— John King — John Morrison
(Call the rectory office to have your name added or removed)




Plug this link into your browser to directly access the survey in English:
https://www.surveymonkey.com/r/parishwidesurvey-english-2021-2022
or in Spanish:
https://es.surveymonkey.com/r/parishwidesurvey-spanish-2021-2022




First Grade students this month have been sharing their knowledge of Eureka math, writing structured sentenc-
es, and beginning to read leveled readers at home. They have been participating in morning and afternoon
prayer time with the whole school. Attending mass on a weekly basis plus saying nightly prayers. First Grade
students have been caring about people in need through the St. Vincent de Paul Society. They created beautiful
"Thinking Of You" cards to brighten the day of people in need in our community. We had a fun time at the St.
Elizabeth parish social and celebrated "Our Star" card students.







REGISTRATION FORMS CAN BE FOUND IN THE CHURCH VESTIBULE.
QUESTIONS? Contact Caitlin Schlie at: Gardner.caitlin@gmail.com

ST. Elizabeth of the Trinity Neighborhood Card

The “St. Elizabeth of the Trinity Neighborhood Card” is back, and chock-full
of neighborhood businesses that offer a promotion or discount each time the
card is presented. It is a wallet-sized laminated card, good for one year and is
reusable. It’s a great way to save money while keeping our school and com-
munity thriving.

The price of each card is $15.00

Save money at our neighborhood businesses you already frequent . .

After just a few uses, you will recoup your initial investment!
Cards are available for sale at the rectory office (M-F, 9:00 —5:00). Hurry, cards are limited!
Cards expire 9/1/2022.

SPECIAL HOLY HOUR - SAVE THE DATE

There will be a special Holy Hour of Eucharistic Adoration to pray for vocations to
the priesthood on Thursday, October 21, at 6:00 p.m. in church.

Details in next week’s bulletin.




Watch St. Elizabeth of the Trinity 9:00 a.m. Sunday
Mass live on You Tube - search for St. Elizabeth of the
Trinity Parish channel

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 2, 2021

5:00 PM — Marie Martin, Michael Maughan, Joseph &
Bernice Connolly (73rd anniversary remem- brance),
Aline Therese Lemrise, Don Love, Jr., Henry Ciecko
(8th anniversary)

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 3, 2021

7:30 AM — Carmen Rosario Castro, Jane Wozniczka

9:00 AM — (livestreamed) - Eileen & Jack Owen, Don Quinn,
Jane Wozniczka, Fr. Dan Fallon, Opalyn & Robert
Herrman (thanksgiving)

11:00 AM — Richard Bartuce, Jakubowski family
(thanksgiving)

1:00 PM — (Spanish) Miguel Laureano

MONDAY, OCTOBER 4, 2021

8:30 AM — deceased members of the Gonsalves & D’Souza

families
TUESDAY, OCTOBER 5, 2021

8:30 AM — Eleanor, Samuel, Grace & Joseph Holden, Stanley
& Estelle Spychalski

11:00 - 6:00 PM - Adoration / Benediction at 6:00
5:30 - 6:00 PM - CONFESSIONS
6:30 PM — Michael O’Leary

WEDNESDAY, OCTOBER 6, 2021
8:30 AM — Terrence, Edward & Mary Wilk
THURSDAY, OCTOBER 7, 2021
8:30 AM — Sophie Miller
FRIDAY, OCTOBER 8, 2021

8:30 AM — Teresa (thanksgiving), Frank W. Jakubiak
4:00 PM — WEDDING - Carly Bennet & John Joyce

SATURDAY, OCTOBER 9, 2021

8:30 AM — for our parishioners
3:30 - 4:30 PM—CONFESSIONS

5:00 PM — Malachy Byrne, Michael Maughan, deceased
members of the Ognibene family, John & Helen
Ptak

SUNDAY, OCTOBER 10, 2021

7:30 AM — Norberto Caraballo

9:00 AM — (livestreamed) - Eileen & Jack Owen, Don Quinn,
Marcella Marszlak, Holy Name Society, Peggy O’Con-
nor, Kiera Cavanagh, Imelda McCloskey, Patricia
Treanor, Jim & Michael Gillespie, Patricia Martin

11:00 AM — Richard Bartuce, John McCann, John Mruczek

1:00 PM — (Spanish)

Presider Schedule - October 9 & 10

5:00 pm — Fr. Landfried
7:30 am — Fr. Landfried
9:00 am — Fr. Landfried
11:00 am — Fr. McCarthy
(Spanish) 1:00 pm - Fr. Reyes

Barbara Roberts

Carly Bennet & John Joyce - 111

SAINTS AND SPECIAL OBSERVANCES

Sunday: 27th Sunday in Ordinary Time;
Respect Life Sunday

Monday:  St. Francis of Assisi

Tuesday:  BI. Francis Xavier Seelos, Priest

Wednesday: St. Bruno, Priest; Blessed Marie
Rose Durocher, Virgin

Thursday: Our Lady of the Rosary

Friday:

Saturday:  St. Denis, Bishop, and Compan-

ions, Martyrs; St. John Leonardi,
Priest
Next Sunday: 28th Sunday in Ordinary Time

©LPi

Sunday: Gn 2:18-24/Ps 128:1-2, 3, 4-5, 6 [cf. 5]/
Heb 2:9-11/Mk 10:2-16 or 10:2-12

Monday: Jon 1:1—2:2, 11/Jon 2:3, 4, 5, 8/Lk 10:25
-37

Tuesday: Jon 3:1-10/Ps 130:1b-2, 3-4ab, 7-8 [3]/Lk
10:38-42

Wednesday:  Jon 4:1-11/Ps 86:3-4, 5-6, 9-10 [15]/Lk
11:1-4

Thursday: Mal 3:13-20b/Ps 1:1-2, 3, 4 and 6 [Ps
40:5a]/Lk 11:5-13

Friday: J11:13-15; 2:1-2/Ps 9:2-3, 6 and 16, 8-9
[91/Lk 11:15-26

Saturday: J14:12-21/Ps 97:1-2, 5-6, 11-12 [12a]/Lk
11:27-28

Next Sunday: Wis 7:7-11/Ps 90:12-13, 14-15, 16-17
[14]/Heb 4:12-13/Mk 10:17-30 or 10:17-
27




The Niles Memorial VFW Post 3579 will be conducting a blood drive. There is a critical need
for blood right now and we hope to aid in reducing the deficit. The blood center will also be
testing for COVID-19 antibodies this day. The blood drive will be held at:
Niles Memorial VFW Post 3579 — Saturday, October 16, 2021 - 9:00 a.m.-1:00 p.m.
6839 N Milwaukee Ave., Suite 100, Niles, 11







ST. ELIZABETH OF THE TRINITY PARISH

6020 WEST ARDMORE AVENUE
CHICAGO, ILLINOIS 60646

Pastor
Rev. Michael Grisolano
mgrisolano@archchicago.org

Associate Pastor
Rev. Christopher Landfried
clandfried@archchicago.org

Pastor Emeritus
Rev. Daniel P. McCarthy

Permanent Deacons
Deacon Jose Adan Bernabé
Deacon Gregory Bzdon
Deacon John Rottman
Deacon Steven Wagner

Director of Parish Operations
Ms. Lisa Keeney
Ikeeney@archchicago.org

Director of Children’s Faith Formation
Ms. Kathleen Driscoll
kadriscoll@archchicago.org

Pastoral Minister / Bulletin Editor
Mr. Jim Madura
jmadura@archchicago.org

Music
Mr. Mark Wozniczka
mwozniczka@archchicago.org
Mr. Jose Angel Abarca (Spanish Mass)

Administrative Assistant
Ms. Kathy O’Sullivan
kosullivan@archchicago.org

School Principal

SERVICES

Weekend Mass Schedule:
Saturday: 5:00 p.m. & Sunday: 7:30, 9:00 & 11:00 a.m. (English) and
1:00 p.m. (Spanish)
Daily Mass Schedule:
Monday through Saturday: 8:30 a.m., Tuesday: 6:30 p.m. and
First Friday: 7:45 p.m. (Spanish)
Church is open daily for private prayer until 5:00 p.m.
Confession:
Tuesday: 5:30 - 6:00 p.m., Friday: 7:00 to 7:45 p.m. (bilingual)
Saturday: 3:30 to 4:30 p.m.
Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament
Tuesday: 11:00 a.m. to 6:00 p.m. (Benediction at 6:00 p.m.)
Rectory (Parish Office) Hours - Monday through Friday: 9:00 a.m. - 5:00 p.m.

Baptism:
Please contact Deacon Greg Bzdon to make arrangements:
gbzdon@archchicago.org

Becoming a Catholic:

Would you like to learn more about what it means to be a Catholic? The
Church calls this process The Rite of Christian Initiation for Adults (RCIA). It is
a small group forum where interested people learn more about initiation and
membership in the Catholic Church. Please call Kathleen Driscoll at the parish
office for more information.

Marriage:
Must be arranged six months prior to the ceremony. Please contact a priest to
make arrangements.

Religious Education for Public Grade School Students: Contact Kathleen
Driscoll for more information: kadriscoll@archchicago.org

Parish Registration: New parishioners are asked to register at the Rectory.
Forms are also available on our website under the Our Parish tab.

Communion Visits: Ministers of Care bring Communion to the homebound.
Contact Deacon Steve Wagner through the rectory to make arrangements.

High School Youth Group: Mr. Mike Wuich HEELSFINL4A@AOL.COM

Bulletin Deadline: Noon on Fridays (9 days prior to bulletin date)

Dr. Kristine Hillmann
k.hillmann@stelizabethtrinityschool.org

Rectory: 773-763-8228
Fax: 773-774-8461
School: 773-763-7080

Website: www.stelizabethtrinity.org

“It seems to me that | have found my
heaven on earth,
because my heaven is You,
my God,
and You are in my soul.
You in me,
and | in You — may this be my motto.”

St Elpabeth of the Trinity




